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To Jerry Wickham,
                My name is Kevin Torrey I live at 1510 32nd st in Oakland right across the street from the 18 unit condo
project at 2868 Hannah st. I would like to voice a strong opposition to the proposed soil aeration project at this
upcoming development.  There is no reason why myself, my family and the dogtown community as a whole
should be subject to "minimal risk to intermediate exposure" when we could be exposed to none if the soils were
trucked offsite and replaced with clean soil tested with basic analytical analysis. As someone who works in the
trucking industry I am aware that other contaminated soils are trucked on a daily basis to the keller canyon landfill
in Pittsburg and to the Altamont landfill in Livermore from other local development sites and this one should be no
different. There is NO safe level of exposure to PCE or any other hazardous chemical the safe level is zero. Other
neighborhoods would not tolerate this and Dogtown, west Oakland, or Emeryville border (pick the name that suits
 you)
is no different. Any developer that wants to build housing for profit is responsible for the site clean up and should
 bear
all costs. I am not ok with being exposed to chemicals for someone else to save money not to mention the furure
residents of this development as well. Please fell free to provide any info or ask me any questions here at this
email or by phone at (510)220-1358
                                                                                         Kevin Torrey
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